Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on 09/15/2010
The Senate IT Committee met on Wed, Sep 15, 2010 from 2:30 to 3:30 in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh Library. In attendance were Ming Bao, Ben Beitin , Jorge Lopez Cortina, Sharon Favaro, Nathanial Knight, Anne Pumfery, Richard Stern, and Bert Wachsmuth (Chair)
Announcements 

· TLTR Kick-Off meeting was rescheduled to Sept. 30th. Co-Chair of the TLTR are Mary Balkun and Steve Landry.
· The committee is looking forward to reviewing the IT portion of the Huron Report when it becomes publically available. 

· The University Library has purchased the BePress product for faculty profiles and publications editable by faculty themselves. The software is currently being installed and will be rolled out to the faculty shortly.
· We reviewed the comprehensive list of TLTC workshop and seminar offerings 2010/11. We recommend creating an on-line repository for slides for people who could not attend an event. We also recommend elevating the importance of of “Web Expressions”, the tool that replaced FrontPage for creating and maintaining web sites.

· The Student IT Survey has been distributed but data has not yet been analyzed because TLTC lost its statistician. The committee suggests that TLTC work with the Office of Institutional Research to analyze the data.
· The Web Advisory Council will be meeting Sept 24; an IT committee member will be attending the meeting.
People Directory on www.shu.edu
The committee noticed that the “Find People” directory search on www.shu.edu requires login with Seton Hall credentials. That limits the usefulness of this tool. The committee requests that password restrictions to the directory service be removed so that anyone can search for faculty (and staff) contact information. The committee chair forwarded the request to Paul Fisher and the password restriction has been removed. Please check this useful tool at http://www.shu.edu/find-people.cfm. The committee further recommends adding office room numbers and links to faculty profiles to the database for faculty.

CDI and FIGs

Less money than in the past has been allocated for CDIs and currently no money seems available for FIGs or other internal IT grants.  The committee recommends resurrecting FIGs and discussed how to refocus them to make them more relevant particularly for younger faculty members. Nathanial Knight, who was instrumental in setting up the original FIG guidelines, has agreed to write a draft version of new FIG guidelines. It was noted that past FIGs have been evaluated and were mostly successful, even though some were too involved and could not easily be scaled up.
Appropriate Use Policy
The committee discussed a draft version of a new “appropriate use” policy created jointly by the Provost’s office, IT, legal counsel, and the IT Committee chair. The document is divided into six sections: General Principles, University Rights of Access, User Responsibilities, User Expectations, Inappropriate Uses, and Consequences of Violation of Policy. The committee had a few suggestions and comments but generally welcomes this draft as an improvement over our current policy. We hope that further consultation amongst the parties involved will result in additional improvements and clarifications.
Topics for the Year

The committee discussed possible topics for the year: (1) Improving IT Governance, (2) Evaluating Blackboard and Blackboard-like Systems, and (3) Taking a look at the Mobile Computing structure. In addition, we plan to continue to monitor and help improve our faculty web presence, faculty profiles, and department web pages. 
Respectfully submitted,
Bert Wachsmuth
